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	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
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Minute of Meeting held in Philiphaugh Community School, 
Linglie Road, Selkirk
On Monday 13th October 2014, at 7.00pm 
1)    Present: Community Councillors Kath Beaton, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, 
Alistair Pattullo. 
SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar
[Also in attendance: 25 members of the public, 1 member of the press]
 Vice-chair Graham Easton opened the meeting at 7.05pm. He reminded those present that 

· all comments should be addressed through the Chair 

· all recording devices should be switched off and that

· Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.
2) Apologies: T Combe, C Cruickshank, N Wirsten, PC Roy Brown, 
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2014 were approved with the amendment to Item 12 “this was agreed”. Proposed A Lockhart, seconded G Edgar
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:

Ref. Item 10C, D Purves asked for an update, G Edgar confirmed the matter was on the maintenance list and will be addressed in due course. 

5)     Declarations of interest; None

6)    Presentation by BIDS Manager David Thomas. 

The CC noted the proposal seeking to establish a business and improvement district in Selkirk (both Town Centre and Riverside) by a partnership comprising SBC/SRC and others.  A steering group has been formed under the banner “Selkirk Means Business” with the retail thrust being the central area.   Consultation is underway with local firms, whereby a proposal can be drawn up and put to all local businesses.  If this were to be approved, then a group could be formed to deliver the aims.  Initial timescale is to report back in early 2015.
7)    Presentation by Flood Protection Manager Conor Price:

Mr Price gave an extremely useful and detailed update to the project and answered questions from the floor.  He then decamped to another room to give more detail regarding specific issues which affect the local Bannerfield community.
OPEN FORUM

a) D Purves noted that repairs have started on the exterior of the library and asked about the damaged swimming pool sign, V Davidson replied that a new sign is being made; the sign showing the map of the town had also been damaged and is being replaced. 

b) D Purves again drew attention to public safety along Linglie Road.  He also asked who was responsible for cleaning road signs, pavement repairs etc. M Ballantyne said this is the responsibility of Neighbourhood Services, these activities are affected by budget restraints and more imaginative ways of dealing with these problems will have to be devised. G Easton also commented that the CC aspires to becoming a Resilient Community but this is difficult while the CC is so shorthanded.

c)  MOTP 1 congratulated V Davidson on helping Police Scotland to amend its policy and to stop police being routinely armed.

d)  D Purves brought up again the issue of people parking on the grass outside Philiphaugh School.

8)    Report from Community Police Officer: G Easton read out the police report in the absence of Roy Brown (Appendix 1). He then proposed a vote of thanks to PC Roy Brown on his retirement from the force and praised him for his service to the community over the years. This was approved unanimously.
9)    Planning: 
· 14/010014/LBCNN: Extension to form examination rooms, office and baby changing room, Health Centre, Viewfield Lane, Selkirk - NHS Borders

During a lively discussion, the CC welcomed improved facilities at the Health Centre but were critical of the proposed external cladding materials which are totally inconsistent with the visual appearance, continuity and structure of the existing building.  It was therefore agreed that this application be recommended for refusal, pending reconsideration of the external appearance of the proposals in favour of a more sympathetic design solution.

· 14/01048/ADV: New illuminated signage, Supermarket 64-70 High Street, Selkirk - Food Programme Delivery Orchid Programme/Group

This application was discussed and ultimately agreed, although it is regretted that much change and damage to the character of this C listed building has already been carried out.
· 14/01085/FUL:Replacement windows, Upper Flat, 3 Kirkbrae, Ettrick Terrace, Selkirk - Mr S Bain

Following discussion, the CC agreed to recommend refusal of this application on the basis that the proposal to install upvc windows is inappropriate for a visually prominent building located within the Conservation Area and that appropriate timber sash and case windows be used as replacements.

It was also recommended that the applicant approach the CARS project officer with a view of establishing whether a CARS grant might be available.
Other Planning matters:  

· IK drew attention to the amount of waste/litter left behind at the formers Baxter’s unit and the proliferation of temporary signs which had appeared at the garage premises opposite.  Neither was appropriate for a gateway site to the town.
· IK commended the current series of Selkirk CARS Seminars – programme details of which have been circulated

10) Reports from SBC Councillors:

G Edgar reported on the following:

a) Hallidays Park lengthy road closure for the installation of a new gas main.

b) The Cross Keys has now been bought by SBC with the intention that it be managed by SRC as a community resource, eg. to be used by CARS and BIDS managers, and available as a meeting place.
c) A review of neighbourhood services is ongoing, also a review of the maintenance of green and park areas, including the maintenance of cemeteries (as queried by MOTP2).  Responsibility for public conveniences may be taken on by non-SBC groups.

d) Recycling facilities at Riverside will be closed on 20/10 and the new road will open the following week. There is to be a facility put in place for disposing of fully working electrical appliances which can then be distributed for reuse to those in need. 

M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) The Local Plan has been presented to the Scottish Government Reporter for comment
b) Adult care services are to be managed at ‘arm’s length’ 

V Davidson reported on the following:

a) A parallel organisation to the Sports and Leisure Trust – a Culture Trust, is being proposed. There is evidence that this is a better way to deliver services and options are still being discussed on the best way to set up the Trust.

b) Due to a shortage of nursery places for 3 year olds in Selkirk a bigger nursery will be created at Philiphaugh Community Centre. Selkirk is among the towns which have been selected to have an Early Years Centre.
11) The Glen Hotel Wall & One-Way System: G Edgar presented a briefing from SBC Officers on the vexed subject of the Glen Hotel wall.  This included the possibility of creating a permanent one way system which would cost in the region of £70,000 – for which there is no current budget funding. An animated discussion ensued; D Purves suggested signs might be erected on the north side of the river; MOTP3 asked if repairs could be carried out and subsequently charged to the Glen, G Edgar replied that this is not a route SBC wants to go down as it might create a precedent for similar situations – noted that legal opinion given to the 2 parties (SBC/Glen owners) is quite contrasting; MOTP4 commented on the increased levels of traffic on Forest Road, many of whom don’t drive with due attention to the nature of the road, putting pedestrian safety at risk. A Pattullo asked about the proposed consultation and G Edgar said it would be fairly comprehensive. A Pattullo commented that if repairs are not made to the wall it is likely that even after the expense of creating a one way system the wall might still collapse creating an even bigger problem for road users. MOTP commented that the amount SBC was quoting for repairs seemed excessive and a local contractor had suggested they could be carried out on a much smaller budget. A straw poll of the people attending the meeting was carried out with the majority being against the creation of a permanent one-way system. 

12) Selkirk Common Good Fund: Nothing to report, (next meeting 29.10.14)

13) Correspondence: Letter to G Easton protesting at CC’s decision to invite the Buccleuch Hunt on New Year’s Day.

14) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: T Combe absent so no report

15) Reports from Sub Committees:

a)  SHMG: New bench on the Hill at Primrose Glen, paths have had their last cut. On the A699 road boundary vegetation will be cut back over the winter to clear the verges.  

16) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies:  

a) A Lockhart reported on CoT meeting; is concerned that all of the initiatives around Selkirk are not being 

co-ordinated. L Robertson suggested that the various project managers get together regularly. 

17) AOCB: 
a) A Lockhart commented that all the various initiatives under “Showcase Selkirk” be drawn together.  He also proposed that the CC welcomes Ian Stark’s recently opened equestrian centre. This was agreed.

b) G Easton reminded everyone that the Remembrance Sunday Parade will be held on 9th November. A special wreath commemorating WW1 will be laid by the Head Boy and Head Girl, from SHS.

The Chair thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.22pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk after the AGM which will be held on Monday 10th November at 7.00pm. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….
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 Anti social behaviour

There have been a number of instances of Anti Social Behaviour in the past month with the majority being to two addresses in the Selkirk area, one of which has an active Anti social behaviour order in place and the other which is going forward to an ABC meeting.

There have been 4 youth calls in the past month, 2 to the court lane and one each to the Haining and Balnagowan Road.  There have also been 2 recoveries of alcohol from underagers in the month and one person issued a fixed penalty notice for Anti social behaviour.

    Speeding/Road Traffic
There have been 10 road checks carried out in the area in the past month with 4 vehicles being issued a speeding ticket.  

Misuse of Drugs
 17 people have been stopped and searched in the past month.     

During the last month there have been 121 incidents attended by police with 12 crimes being reported, These have included 2 vehicles being vandalised in South Bridge street, 2 windows smashed in Roberts Avenue and Lauriston Gardens, 2 minor assaults, 2 Breach of the Peace  and 3 reports of shoplifting from the High street area. 

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

